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t seems that there is a grow
ing unease among European 
producers about the state of 

European cinema within the 
global setting. This assertion is 
borne out by the number of 
conferences that have been 
staged. or are upcoming, on 
the topic. In London. Jeremv 
Isaacs. Chief Executin' for 
Channel -I Television in the 
U.K. quipped: "Talking about 
the film and television indus
tries is the largest gro"1h in
dustf)' in Europe today ." Isaacs 
made his comment at a confer
ence called European Film and 
Television: A Partnership. held 
in October in London. TIle 
conference ,,'as organized by 
the British Film Institute and 
supported by the Commission 
of the European Communities. 
It brought together some of 
the most powerful film and 
television producers in Europe 
to discuss. as it says in the con
ference brochure: "the reshap
ing of Europe's moving image 
culture and the development 
of a Community Film and Tele
vision Policy." 

Most of the time, conference 
delegates spoke on this topic. 
although their views on the ex
tent to ,,'hich European cine
ma could and/or need be re-

shaped varied considerably. 
Jack Lang. the former minister 
of c ulture in France, who a 
week before had appeared 
along with Jeremy baacs at a 
similar conference in Rimini. 
Italy , spoke . at length . about 
building a European cinema 
based o n its componenr parts : 
that is the various national film 
and television industries. 
Speaking in French. Lang said . 
"We do not want a cinematiL' 
esperanto. To build a strong 
culture Yl)U have to work \\'ith 
\"hat YOU have at home." Lang 
commented that the reason 
that England has the hest te le
visio n industry and France has 
the best t1lm industry in the 
" 'orld is that they are 'both na
tional in focus . 

Richard Luce. L'.K minister 
of the arts. took a pOSition 
somewhat different to Lang·s. 
He said that "increased practi
cal co-operation on a Eu ro 
pean basis is a major objective 
"'hich we shou ld have before 
us." Luce called for a pan-na
tional cinema which would be 
able to compete effectively on 
a world scale: "\\'e must re 
solve to produce programs of 
equal appeal to Europe's mass 
audiences, or perhaps even 
more important, of appeal to 
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the specialized European mar
kets which undoubtedly exist . 
This is necessary for all sorts of 
reasons, not least our indi
vidual c ultural identities. But it 
is also important to correct the 
transatlantic imbalance, to pro
ject Europe's cu ltu ral identity 
in the United States and at the 
same time perhaps bring an 
honest profit to our program 
industries. " 

The notion of a pan-national , 
or pan-European cinema was 
central to much of the discus
sion at the conference . A 
majority of the speakers indi
cated that such a cinema will 
emerge in the coming years. 
hut hmv and \\'hy it will do so 
remained moot points. Since 
no working filmmaker was 
asked to address the confer
ence , the question as to whe th
er or not the c reati\'e vision for 
a pan- European cinema exists 
remained unanswered ; al
though there was a film series 
of contemporaf)' European 
cinema happening in the even
ings. 

It was a conference of pro
ducers, bureaucrats and aca
demics and the discussion fo
cused on questions of policy 
and finance . Of highest con
cern was the question: can the 
film and television industries 
work together to strengthen 
European cinema overall ' 

Gunther Witte, Head of 
Television Drama in West Ger
many was asked to describe 
the experience in his country 
where co-operation between 
film and television has, argu
ably, produced good results. 
He noted that since 197-1 over 
300 films have been made with 
the aid of television, including 
work by Fassbinder, Wender, 
Petersen, Herzog, and Von 
Trotta. He also noted that the 
German system is not withou t 
its faults ; notably that some of 
the films produced were aes
thetic and or financial failures 
and that state invo lvement in 
production inherently intro
duces an element of censor
ship. Witte expressed doubt 

Final Offer tops 
CHICAGO - The Chicago In
ternational Film Festival has 
awarded a Gold Plaque to The 
Final Offer, a National Film 
Board documentary about the 
trials and tribulations of the 
Canadian auto workers union. 

Co-directed by Sturla Gun
narsson and Robert Collison, 
the 79-minute film is about the 
Canadian union's struggle for 
autonomy from its U.S. parent 
in 1984. 

Final Offer has won a Genie 
Award, Grand Prize at the Banff 
Television Festival and the Prix 
ltalia. 

The Gold Plaque in Chicago 
was also awarded to the film, in 
the socialJpoliticai documenta
ry category_ 
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about the workability of a pan
European production system 
based on the German model: 
"The worry is that the inclu
sion of film and television into 
the mechanisms of the Euro
pean Community might well 
contribute to a bureaucratiza
tion rather than to a progres
sive development." he said . 

Jeremy Isaacs of U.K Chan 
ne l -I echoed Witte 's com
ments : "We cannot necesssar
ily take a model that works 
well in one socie ty and impose 
it on another society. or group 
of socie ties, these arrange
ments have to grow from 
within ." 

Some of the delegates spoke 
against pan- Europeanism, in
cluding Paulos Zannos, who 
recently resigned his post as 
head of the Greek Film Centre, 
an agency responsible for 
promoting Greek national 
cinema and Eckart Stein, a Ger
man television producer. Both 
Stein and Zannos argued for 
policies which wi ll insure 
strong regional cinema. Stein 
reminded the audience: "We 
must remember that cultu re in 
Europe has always been highly 
regulated, there is no reason 
we cannot continue to regu
late so as to preserve our indi
genous identities." Zan nos 
warned the audience against 
film/television collaboration: 
"they are different media," he 
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said , "if we are not careful we 
will allow the magazine to de
stroy the novel." 

A collaboration between 
film and television does not 
necessarily impede the devel
opment of a high-quality cine
ma. argued Bjorn Muller, Head 
of Fictional Programmes, 
Danish TV. He recounted the 
experience in Denmark where 
the subsidized film industry is 
able to exist only because of 
agreements in place which 
allow films to be shown on 
television after they close in 
the cinemas. Muller was sup
ported in his views by Owen 
Edwards, Director of Welsh T\' 
and Michael Algar, Chief 
Executive of the Irish Film 
Board. Both Wales and Ireland 
are tf)'ing to develop indigen
ous film industries. 

A policy paper prepared by 
the Commission of the Euro
pean Communities for the pro
motion and development of a 
European film and television 
industf)' was circulated 
amongst the delegates. It caIls 
for an aid scheme to be di
rected at the various compo
nents of a European audio-vis
ual industry. The paper gener
ated no concrete proposals 
amongst the delegates. How
ever, it will be the subject of a 
review by the various national 
communications ministers in 
the European Community. 

Need A Tall Ship? 
Take Your Film or Fantasy 
to Sea on the T.S. Merkiir 

O WNERS: - Quicksilver Shlpplng MASTER : - O.W.S. SummerskHI 

Sailing Ship Available 
for film, television, receptions, 

parties and other occasions 

Details: The T.S. Merkiir was built in 1969 
with a 1890 design and a 1,000 horsepower 
engine_ It is 153' long, 100' high, 26' wide, 
with 7,500 square feet of saiL The open deck 
has a space for 100 people_ There are 
accommodations for 20, including all modern 
conveniences, sound systems, etc. 

Exclusive Canadian Agent: 
Lois Siegel Productions Inc. 

(514) 481-0611 
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